
 
 
Minutes of the Northacre Resource Recovery Centre liaison committee meeting held on 26 July 2018 at the 
Northacre site meeting room. 
 
Present 
 
Wiltshire Council 
Cllr David Jenkins  
 
Westbury Town Council 
Cllr Nick Pyne  
 
Heywood Parish Council  
Councillor Francis Morland (FM) 
 
Environment Agency 
No representative 
 
Arla Foods 
No representative 
 
Hills Waste Solutions 
Paul Scriven (PS) 
Monique Hayes (MH) 
 
 ACTION 
1. Apologies  
 
Ed Dodd, John Carter (WC), Gary Tomsett (WC), Jim Wilkinson (EA)  
 

 

2. Minutes of the previous meeting   
 
Minutes of the previous meeting were accepted. 
 
PS reported that since the last liaison meeting Hills and Dorset & Wiltshire Fire Rescue Service 
had held a meeting the outcome of which was extremely favourable and the intention is to offer 
training / presentations to DWFRS personnel where best practice and expertise can be shared 
so that both parties have a better understanding of how each party works and in particular when 
attending to fires at waste management facilities.  Following the meeting DWFRS undertook a 
site audit and reported that the fire prevention systems and management plans on site are in 
good order. 
 

 

3. Update on site operations  
 
Site Operations  
PS confirmed that operations were running smoothly with no breakdowns or issues reported.  
PS confirmed that the plant operates 24/7 with systems running constantly. 
   
Environmental Compliance  
PS confirmed that no complaints regarding flies, odours or any other matter had been received 
at the site since the last meeting.   
 

 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 

4. Planning applications  
 
Transfer Station 
PS confirmed that planning permission had been granted for the transfer station but that no date 
had been set for the start of construction. 
In response to a question from committee members, MH was asked to find out of this new 
transfer station would have a liaison committee and if this would be combined with the NRRC 

 
 
 
 
HILLS 
 



liaison committee. 
 
ATT / Northacre Renewable Energy 
PS advised that following the refusal of planning permission NRE was talking to its various 
stakeholders in the project on the next steps for this project. 
 
Lower Compton /  Sands Farm facility, Calne 
In response to a question from the committee, MH explained the 5 planning permissions which 
had been granted to Hills in relation to the Sands Farm facility. 
    

 
 
 

 

5. Any other business  
 
There was no other business. 
 

 
 

6. Next meeting  
 
The next meeting will be held on Thursday 22 November 2018.  

 
ALL 

 


